BLOG #3 – Making your course more player friendly
Golf has changed and evolved over the years and even more so since COVID.  There was a time where golf courses wanted to make their course very difficult.  Super fast greens, deep rough, long carries off the tees, narrow fairways and so on.  This is not longer the case.  Making your course easier to play and more user friendly to golfers is the way golf courses should be trending moving forward.

Golfers want to have fun and enjoy themselves when they are spending time on the course.  Is spending time looking for balls fun?  Is losing a dozen golf balls that cost you $65 fun?  Is coming up to a tee box and seeing that you need to carry your drive over 200 yards to get over the trouble before you reach the fairway fun?  It is important to still have water hazards and sand traps on your course as they help define the course and add to the quality of the appearance.  Golf does still need to have challenges, but the game is hard enough on it is own so it is not necessary to toughen up the course.

Pace of play is also more important than ever.  With that, you need to keep the course moving. Cutting back the rough to widen fairways will help with that.  Not keeping the rough as long will help with pace of play.  Keeping the green speed at a reasonable pace will make it so less three and more putts are happening which is another way to help the pace of play.

Bunkers cost a ton of money to maintain.  Playing a course with a high number of bunkers would generally find their pace of play slower and overall enjoyment of golfers lower.  Courses should be considering eliminating some of the bunkers on their course.  Especially bunkers that don’t serve any purpose and bunkers that would typically only impact a higher handicap player.  

At The Ranch over the past several years we have implemented these changes in our philosophy.  It started with lowering the heights of the rough and cutting the rough further back.  These changes were extremely well received by our guests.  We then decided to do a major bunker renovation project where we eliminated almost half of the bunkers on the course.  We also made some bunkers smaller and put in a few new bunkers in locations that would almost always only impact a better player.  These changes had a huge positive impact for us with our guests.  We added a new set of tees that we call our “Express Tees”.  These tees are further up the fairway so the course can play much shorter and eliminate much of the trouble golfers can find off the tee.  This helped expand our reach attracting different golfers that normally would not have chosen The Ranch bringing more families, seniors and newer golfers.  We also built a few new tee boxes on some holes and cut the fairways substantially closer to the tees on other holes to help golfers get more success in finding the fairway off the tee.

All of these changes have significantly improved the overall enjoyment our guests have when playing at The Ranch.  It also has cut our average pace of play down from an average of 4 hours and 25 minutes to 4 hours and 10 minutes.  The course is still very challenging for the lower handicap player and much more fun and enjoyable for all players.  It has also cut our expenses in grounds maintenance as with far less square footage of sand traps to maintain we have less staffing requirements.  A win – win all of the way around.

